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January	28,	2021	
	
	
RE:		AT&T	Notification	of	Visual	Impact	Survey	with	Balloon	Test	on	February	13,	2021	for	AT&T’s	proposed	
wireless	telecommunications	facility	at	6400	Old	Centreville	Road,	Centreville,	Virginia	20121.	
	
Dear	Property	Owner	or	Interested	Person:	
	

New	Cingular	Wireless	PCS,	LLC,	which	does	business	as	AT&T	Mobility,	LLC	(“AT&T”)	is	excited	about	
an	opportunity	to	add	and	improve	wireless	services	to	the	Centreville	area.		In	conjunction	with	the	Centreville	
United	Methodist	Church,	AT&T	is	proposing	a	new	stealth	telecommunications	facility	at	6400	Old	Centreville	
Road,	Centreville,	Virginia	20121	(the	“Property”).	
	

This	 letter	 is	 to	notify	you	that	AT&T	has	 filed	an	application	 for	a	special	exception	with	the	Fairfax	
County	Department	of	Planning	&	Development	to	construct	the	new	telecommunications	facility.		The	proposed	
facility	includes	a	stealth	88’	tall	bell	tower	adjacent	to	the	church,	within	a	20’	x	80’,	5”	compound	surrounded	
by	an	11’	screen	wall	that	will	blend	in	with	the	existing	church	building.		The	new	facility	will	allow	AT&T	and	
at	least	two	additional	wireless	carriers	to	provide	emergency	and	non-emergency	wireless	services	to	residents,	
visitors,	and	businesses	in	the	area.				

	
AT&T	originally	held	a	visual	impact	survey	of	the	stealth	88’	tall	bell	tower	on	January	9,	2021.		AT&T	

will	conduct	a	second	visual	impact	survey	by	conducting	a	balloon	test	from	12:00pm	to	4:00pm	on	February	
13,	2021,	with	an	inclement	weather	date	of	February	20,	2021	(also	from	12:00pm	to	4:00pm).		AT&T	will	fly	a	
large	balloon	at	the	proposed	location	at	a	height	of	88’	and	survey	the	visibility	of	the	balloon	from	numerous	
vantage	points	in	the	surrounding	area.		It	will	also	provide	an	opportunity	for	community	members	to	view	the	
height	and	location	of	the	proposed	bell	tower.			
	

AT&T	has	already	conducted	a	virtual	community	meeting	for	this	site.		However,	if	you	have	any	
additional	questions	or	comments	regarding	the	proposed	facility,	please	contact	me	at	
Douglas.Sampson@saul.com.	
	
	
Sincerely,	
	

Douglas Sampson 
 
Douglas Sampson  
410-332-8661	
Douglas.Sampson@saul.com 
 

 
 


